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5 February 2004

Dear Cuincallor Trevnber,

HOUSING PROVISION IN HAMPSHIRE

I am writing about housing provision in Hampshire in the context of the latest report on
Policy H4 of the Structure Plan.

Last year Lord Rooker wrote to Clir Estlin, chairman of the Joint Advisory Panel. He
emphasised the need to improve performance in tackling the shortfall in house-building.
Given the low level of completions in the South East, and the fact that Hampshire continues
to deliver less housing than is needed to meet RPG9, my officials have closely scrutinised the
latest report. I am advised that the evidence does not support the conclusions in the report,
and therefore the release of some or all of the reserve provision is necessary in order to ensure
that Hampshire’s housing allocation is met.

I am particularly concemned that insufficient progress has been made on local plans and large
sites. Assumptions about significant increases to the levels of development within urban areas
also appear to be over-optimistic. My officials have discussed these concems with officers

from the County Council.

Before I finalise my view on this matter, I would welcome an opportunity to discuss this issue
with you. I would therefore be grateful if you would contact my Diary Secretary Thomas
Lovesey on 020 7944 8952 to arrange a suitable date. I have also invited the leaders of
Southampton City Council and Portsmouth City Council.
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